
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CITY COUNCIL MINUTES  
Wednesday, October 9, 2002     7:00 PM 

 
ADVISORY BODY INTERVIEWS & APPOINTMENTS:  

CITIZENS AIRPORT ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

MEETING LOCATION:  PASO ROBLES LIBRARY/CITY HALL 
CONFERENCE CENTER, 1000 SPRING STREET 

PLEASE SUBMIT ALL CORRESPONDENCE FOR CITY COUNCIL PRIOR  
TO THE MEETING WITH A COPY TO THE CITY CLERK  

 
 
7:30 PM – CONVENE REGULAR MEETING 
 
CALL TO ORDER – 2nd Floor Large Conference Room 

ROLL CALL Present: Councilmembers George Finigan, Jim Heggarty, Gary Nemeth, 
Duane Picanco and Mayor Frank Mecham.   

 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS - None 
 
 
1. Interviews & Appointments – Citizens Airport Advisory Committee 
 J. App, City Manager 
 
 Interview and make appointments to the Citizens Airport Advisory Committee.  

• 7 vacancies (five 2-year regular terms expiring 10/31/04 & two 1-year unexpired 
alternate terms [to complete Brian Camsuzou and Suzanne Smith’s terms] both 
expiring 10/31/03) 

• 13* applicants (5 incumbents) 
 
*Applicants Lawrence Radka and Thomas Leatherwood withdrew their applications subsequent to the 
September 17th Council meeting 
 
Mayor Mecham opened the public hearing.  There were no comments from the public, 
either written or oral, and the public discussion was closed. 
 
After interviewing all applicants, it was the consensus of Council that this item be laid on 
the table. 
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City Council took a 5-minute break at 7:57. 
 
 

2. JPaul Winery Comment Letter 
 J. Deakin, Public Works Director 
 
 Review a proposed winery/tasting room development on Dry Creek Road, and determine if 

additional comments to the County Planning Commission are in order.  (The City Council 
acted on this issue on November 6, 2001.  The issue involves review of a proposed 
development, a winery and various buildings, on a 39-acre parcel on Dry Creek Road 
outside the City limit, 4,000 feet from Paso Robles Airport Runway 13-31.  Although 
approved by the County Airport Land Use Commission [ALUC], members of the City 
Council and City’s Airport Advisory Committee [AAC] have expressed continued concerns 
about the proposed project.) 

Mayor Mecham opened the public hearing.  Speaking from the public were Chuck Miller, 
Joe Chouinard, Mac Gleim, Richard Morton, Dutch Sawyer, and Wayne Caruthers.  There 
were no further comments from the public, either written or oral, and the public discussion 
was closed. 
 

Councilmember Nemeth, seconded by Councilmember Finigan, moved to direct staff to submit 
additional comments to the County Planning Commission regarding the proposed JPaul Winery 
project.  Comments to include reference to approved City documents (e.g., Vision Statement and 
Master Plan), emphasis on the proposed Master Plan update, affirmation of the Airport Land Use 
Planning Handbook, review proposed future runway length and ILS (instrument landing system), 
and suggestion that City representative’s and Airport Advisory Committee member’s 
recommendations be taken into consideration. 

 
 

City Council took a 10-minute break at 10:15. 
 
 
1. Interviews & Appointments – Citizens Airport Advisory Committee 
 J. App, City Manager 
 
Item No. 1 was removed from the table.  
 
After discussion and review of candidate qualifications, it was the consensus of Council to make 
the following appointments to the Citizens Airport Advisory Committee:  Lee Agon, James Gleim, 
Stanley Levanduski, James McCall, Richard Morton, Ronald Rose, and Suzanne Smith. 
 
 
 
 
Council moved to adjourn from regular session at 10:38 PM.  Motion passed by unanimous 
voice vote. 
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ADJOURNMENT: to THE COUNCIL CANDIDATE FORUM AT 7:00 PM ON THURSDAY,  
OCTOBER 10, 2002, AT LIBRARY/CITY HALL CONFERENCE CENTER, 1000 
SPRING STREET; AND TO REGULAR CITY COUNCIL MEETING AT 7:30 PM ON 
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 15, 2002, AT THE LIBRARY/CITY HALL CONFERENCE 
CENTER, 1000 SPRING STREET.   

 
 

Submitted: 
 
 
 
 
  
Sharilyn M. Ryan, Deputy City Clerk 
Approved:  November 19, 2002 

 


